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Honorable Riki Hokama, Chair APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL 
Healthy Families and Communities Committee 
Maui County Council 
200 South High Street 
Wailuku, Maui, Hawaii 96793 

Dear Chair Hokama: 

Mayor 

SUBJECT: NEW KAHULUI COMMUNITY CENTER FACILITY (HFC-7) 

Thank you for your letter dated February 11, 2019 regarding the above­
referenced subject matter. The Department of Public Works evaluated the seven (7) 
acre parcel and offers the following: 

The subject parcel was created as part of the Maui Lani Subdivision, Subdivision 
File No. 3.2327, which received final approval on September 12, 2017. A copy of the 
final plat is attached, as well as a close-up view of Lot 12-A-1-F, the subject lot now 
designated as TMK: (2) 3-8-007:180. 

We note that the land is quite flat and, therefore, easily graded. We are not 
knowledgeable as to the probability or possible existence of burials on this property and 
that should be inquired of the landowner. 

As to land area, the parcel has a gross area of 7.310 acres, with existing 
Easement 1 which is an access easement for Lot 12-A-3, the new Central Maui Park. 
Easement 1 is 0.372 acres, leaving a net usable area of 6.938 acres for the subject 
parcel. 
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Access is straightforward, as the future continuation of Kamehameha Avenue 
continues along the entire northern border of the subject parcel and is denoted as 
Easement A-4 for access purposes to the subject parcel. 

Though the lot is slightly irregular, it does appear to be developable for the 
purpose of a community center with direct access through its southern border to the 
new Central Maui Park. 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact us. 

DCG:jso 
Attachments 

Sincere!~ 

;(tJAt-
DAVI 
Actin Director of Public Works 

cc: Department of Parks and Recreation 
Department of Environmental Management 
Department of Water Supply 
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